
 

 

 
 
 

 

To:  Ald. Michael J. Murphy  

From:  Tea Norfolk, Legislative Fiscal Analyst – Lead  

Date:  January 30, 2020 

Subject: State Legislative Bill Regarding Reckless Driving and Carjacking 

 
This memo is responsive to your request for information regarding the proposed State 

legislative bill LRB-5506: The Car Theft and Reckless Driving Prevention Act sponsored 

by Senators Chris Kapenga and Dale Kooyenga and Representatives Rob Hutton, Joe 

Sanfelippo, and Dan Knodl. Specifically, this memo addresses the penalties for felony 

levels. The penalties for felony levels are as follows: 

 
Class D 
 
A fine not to exceed $100,000 or imprisonment not to exceed 25 years, or both.  
 
Class E 
 
A fine not to exceed $50,000 or imprisonment not to exceed 15 years, or both. 
 
Class F 
 
A fine not to exceed $25,000 or imprisonment not to exceed 12 years and 6 months, or 
both.  
 
Class G 
 
A fine not to exceed $25,000 or imprisonment not to exceed 10 years, or both.  
 
Class H 
 
A fine not to exceed $10,000 or imprisonment not to exceed 6 years, or both. 
 
Class I 
 
A fine not to exceed $$10,000 or imprisonment not to exceed 3 years and 6 months, or 
both.  
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